TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the 5th October 2015

Meeting started 7.00pm

Present

Clerk Adele Waddington

Vice Chairperson Paul Reyner 
Councillor Seb Wilcock
Councillor Adrian Foulkes

Councillor Beverley Robinson
Councillor Ruth Crompton
Councillor John Dransfield

Councillor Chris Taylor
Apologies

Chairman Cllr Barry Hodgson, PC Nigel Keates, PCSO Trish Thompson, Councillor Karen Plumb, Councillor Ian Hartley, CCllr Paul White, Cllr Sarah Cockburn-Price
Also Present

Mr & Mrs Bleasdale, Mr & Mrs MacDonald, Dawn (allotments)
Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 7th September 2015 were approved and signed correct.  Proposed by Cllr Dransfield, seconded Cllr Crompton
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  
Police Matters
No Police presence at the meeting.  
 CCllr Paul White

CCllr White was unable to attend the meeting
Residents Issues
Residents attended the meeting regarding the new amended version of the housing application at Green Meadow.  Even though the properties have been realigned, there are still over-looking issues with other properties.  There is no wall or fence to the rear of the 2 that have been built.  Adele to contact planning and request this is done.  The residents were advised to attend the Colne District meeting and express their concerns over the proposed layout of the site, the over-looking issues, the fact that Trawden is a conservation area and that the amendments requested on the two properties built have not been done.  The builder seems to be doing what he wants on this site with little or no repercussions.
Matters Arising
Lengthsman/NWIB
Steven has completed 27 hours.
Cllr Robinson passed on thanks from the Trawden in Bloom team for supporting them in attending the prize giving ceremony in October.
The Millennium Garden has had a lot of work done on it recently and is looking much better.  It is 15 years since this was built, and Cllr Robinson thought it would be nice to have a small plaque to show this.  It was suggested that she get a plastic silver one about A5 size and the Parish Council would pay for it.  Proposed Cllr Crompton, seconded Cllr Dransfield.  Put to vote – all in favour.  The top stones on the wall around the garden need some attention.  Adele has received a quote of £250 for this work to be done.  Cllr Dransfield will ask for some application forms from Cllr Cockburn-Price to recoup this money from the Environmental fund.  It was proposed by Cllr Crompton to have this work carried out in the meantime, seconded Cllr Robinson.  Put to Vote – all in favour
Adele to ask Steven Hounslow to paint the notice board as it looks tired.  As the notice board leaks in quite bad, it was suggested that this be used as an information board to signpost people to the website and the display board at the Community Centre.  Adele to work up some information posters

Adele to write to Gill Beeley to thank her for the donation of £25 for flowers at the Peace Garden.  She has also sent a note thanking the people who have made it so lovely.

Adele to write to Jean Driver to thank her for offering to plant the new planters at the top of Old Chelsea at her won cost

Cllr Robinson asked that the footpath at the bottom of Gladstone Terrace be weedkilled, and for Steven to take away the bags of weeds etc from Millennium Garden.

15/2015

Colne Area Committee

There are the two planning applications for Green Meadow, 2 outstanding appeals and 2 outstanding enforcements on the agenda for discussion.  The Herders Inn issues should be dealt with by December, and it has been agreed that the mobile refuse/recycling collection will visit Trawden on a regular basis.
Allotments
All the outstanding issues have been dealt with.
Cllr Wilcock asked whether it would be possible to hire a vehicle to remove the vast amounts of rubbish that are currently being held on some plots.  It was agreed that this would happen in spring with a cost of around £150.

There is an outstanding invoice from a new tenant on the allotments.  Cllr Foulkes to follow this up with the tenant.

There is a lack of progression on one plot, and it is believed that this person has been onto another plot to use some items.  Cllr Foulkes and Dawn to advise Adele of the content of the letter to send out.

There is an allotment that was being used by a family member of the tenant of a plot who has passed away.  Adele to write to the tenant and ask what the intensions are with the plot, and ask that the concrete base of an old shed is removed.  She will also be reminded that only herself or immediate family members an use the plot.

Transfer of Services to Town and Parish Councils
Philip Mousdale has confirmed that Pendle council only own 2 garage sites in Trawden.  These are the ones at Cotton Tree and the ones on Colne Road (known as Ash Villa’s).  No other response has been received as yet.
Cllr Hodgson has completed a summary of all the benches, and it was decided that they should be numbered.  This way, we will all know which bench is being referred to in future.
Christmas Tree

Adele has obtained another price for supplying a Christmas Tree.  The cost is £575 + VAT for a 20’ tree with no lighting.  Proposed Cllr Foulkes, seconded Cllr Wilcock.  Put to vote – all in favour.  Adele to find the lights

Parking at Weavers Court
Cllr Hodgson and Adele have met with Katrina Pickles from Pendle Borough council’s legal team and agreed wording for the transfer document.  Katrina needs a copy of the Constitution.  Once this is found, Adele to forward on
Position of Clerk from April 2016
Cllr Foulkes has looked into the sharing of a building in Barrowford, but as the company rent this, they are not allowed to sub-let.  Adele to try alternative offices, preferably in Trawden and find an approximate cost for budgeting purposes.
The Councillors held a discussion regarding the salary the clerk would be paid, and they agreed that it would be a NJC Salary point 32.  The Councillors appreciate that Adele will be leaving her other job to pursue this job at 20 hours per week.  Adele has received information from NALC regarding the opportunity to apply for funding for equipment so that the Council can adhere to the Transparency Code.    All Town and Parish councils must be transparent – everyone should be able to access minutes, agenda’s and financial information on the web.  This is our opportunity to recoup some of the money required in the purchase of a laptop, printer etc to ensure this happens.
Parish Matters

Cllr Dransfield asked Adele to order some dog gloves
Cllr Crompton advised that the dog fouling bin at the top of the footpath leading down to smith Blackburn’s farm was never put back.  Adele to chase
Cllr Crompton advised that the dog fouling bin at the end of Mire Ridge needs emptying as it is very full.  Adele to chase

Cllr Crompton has been asked by a resident if it is possible for the War Memorial plaque to be cleaned.  Cllr Crompton has details of a company who could do this, and it was proposed by Cllr Foulkes that, if the cost was up to £100 it should be done.  Seconded Cllr Dransfield, put to vote – all in favour.  Adele to investigate.
Planning Applications

Advice received that the appeal for the new access road on the tram tracks has been dismissed

13/15/0420P – Vary condition 2 of planning permission 13/13/0427P to amend the approved plans to show houses as built at Green Meadow, Colne Road, Trawden.  As these properties are already built, there is not much that can be done.

13/15/0425P – Erection of dual bay agricultural buildings for livestock and storage at Field number 4149, Wycoller Road, Colne Lancs.  As this will also be in plain sight when driving to Wycoller, it was suggested that some form of screening be planted to disguise the structure
16/2015

Correspondence

Bank statement received

 Time Sheet received from Steven Hounslow – 27hrs completed
Information received regarding the membership for LALC and NALC £423.53 for full year.  As we are part way through the year, the cost would be 50% of this (£211.66).  It was decided that we should hold off joining until maybe next year as we currently have support from Pendle Council if required

 Letter received from Philip Mousdale asking for confirmation that the Council has taken on the responsibility for the Roadside Seating.  Philip's letter needs signing and returning.  Adele to sign and return
 Email required to Philip Mousdale for the Councillors to disclose pecuniary interest when setting the precept.  The agreement will be in force until 1/5/2019.  Adele to write the letter and send into Pendle Council
 Email received regarding the opportunity to bid for government funding in accordance with the Transparency Code.  The Council can bid for laptops/scanners/printers in order for the clerk to be able to upload these to the website for members of the public to view

 Meeting of the Accounts and Audit Committee to be held on 28th September

 Next meeting of the Fairtrade panel on 21st September at 6pm at Christ Church, Nelson

 Agenda for the meeting Health and Social Care Scrutiny Panel

 Confirmation that the maintenance of the road from Wycoller car park to Parson Lee Farm is the responsibility of Lancashire County Council

 Email received from Cllr Cockburn-Price advising that she is pursuing the rebuild of the banking on the tram tracks now that the appeal has been dismissed

 Information received on the recycling scheme

 Allotment award flyer template received from Cllr Cockburn-Price.  Keep hold of this until Spring
 Costs received from alternative supplier for a Christmas Tree.  25ft tree £725 + VAT, 20ft tree £575 + VAT,  Also would we like lighting on the tree?

 Tickets for NWIB presentation received

 Refund of VAT from 2014/5 £653.61 refunded

Finance
Bank transfer of £287.06 for Adele Waddington September pay
Bank transfer of £65.14 for Adele Waddington September expenses

Bank transfer of £310.50  to Steven Hounslow for September hours

Bank transfer of £23.00 to HMRC for September Tax
Bank transfer for £120.00 for BDO for completion of audit
Bank transfer of £40.00 to Pendle Council for copying NWIB folder
Cheque for £450 to Ian Salter for half year gardening services at Harambee
Meeting closed 9.30pm – next meeting 2nd November 2015

Dates for future meetings
7th December
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